
- 1 - 
 

OCTOBER 2012 
 

PRIEST ASSOCIATE’S ARTICLE 
 

Yale University Law School professor Stephen Carter, in his Civility: Manners, Morals, and the Etiquette of 

Democracy (1999), contends that there was a time when there was more hope for civility in public life than 

he thinks there is now. “In the middle of the unruly nineteenth century,” Professor Carter writes, “there 

were no automobiles, but America was agog over railroads.  …Travel in those days was necessarily in 

groups.  …One bought a ticket and sat down [with few exceptions] in a train full of strangers.  …[This] 

remarkable new technology worked as well as it did, moving the citizenry from city to city, because the 

travelers understood their obligation to treat each other well.  They [even] purchased guides to proper 

behavior, like Politeness on Railroads by Isaac Peebles, and tried to follow its sensible rules: ‘Whispering, 

loud talking, immoderate laughing, and singing should not be indulged in by any passenger’ was one 

[suggestion].  …Everyone followed the rules for the sake of their fellow passengers, and they did so…out of 

a spirit of ‘self-denial and the self-sacrifice of one’s own comfort for another’s’.  …And so this nineteenth-

century understanding captures two of the gifts that civility brings to our lives: First, it calls on us to 

sacrifice for others as we travel through life.  And, second, it makes the ride tolerable.” 
 

“But nowadays,” Carter practically laments, “we have automobiles, and we travel both long and short 

distances surrounded by metal and glass and the illusion that we are traveling alone.  The illusion has 

seeped into every crevice of our public and private lives, persuading us that sacrifices are no longer 

necessary.  …We care less and less about our fellow citizens, because we no longer see them as our fellow 

passengers.  We may see them as obstacles or competitors, or we may not see them at all, but unless they 

happen to be our friends, we rarely think we owe them anything.” (Actually, as a young Princeton Seminary 

graduate student recently pointed out to me, when I happened to mention Carter’s thesis to him, these 

days cell phones, i-phones, and laptops can pretty much guarantee complete insulation from others in 

planes, trains, and automobiles!)  
 

I’m glad that Professor Carter was willing to use the word “unruly” to characterize the nineteenth century 

because it suggests that the maintenance of a reasonable amount of civility in any day and age requires 

some sort of social contract.   
 

Most all of us have been subjected at one time or another to instances of “media babble”, deliberately 

staged arguments, which do much to fuel the fires of political controversy in this country—television 

roundtables of, we would assume, reasonably sane adults, who allow themselves the dubious luxury of 

shouting each other down, until they are cut off at the pass by the nearest commercial break.  Would things 

improve if these pseudo-antagonists in the media were kept from constantly interrupting each other  
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through the good offices of some sort of moderator?  Having a moderator is not the same as following 

Robert’s Rules, of course, but it’s related, and it does maintain at least a semblance of order.  Would fewer 

sensational bits of indiscriminate information be dispensed and more blocks of reliable knowledge be 

transmitted to a grateful public?  The problem with moderators and the problem with Robert’s Rules, for 

that matter, is that they depend for their success on the imposition of order from the outside.  There is no  

requirement for self-restraint on the part of any participant other than, perhaps, the moderator or, in the 

case of Robert’s Rules, the presiding officer or the parliamentarian. 
 

But, is outside enforcement (however benevolent) the only way we can expect to maintain a level of social 

discourse that has any hope of reaching consensus?  For a good twenty years or so Episcopal 

congregations, as well as congregations in other denominations, have utilized a method of dialogue based 

on the Friends’ or Quaker model of discourse and have derived great benefit from it.  The method, which 

has been extensively used for leadership training in our diocese, has come to be known as “Listening 

Hearts”; the diocesan Commission on Ministry has used it extensively in its work of vocational discernment, 

and from time to time parish vestries have utilized the principles of this method in their deliberations.  

Could experimenting with even a few of the “Listening Hearts” guidelines in secular circles serve to create 

and sustain a level of public discourse that is civil enough to transcend partisan wrangling? 
 

“Listening Hearts” presumes a social contract in which each participant in the discussion is responsible for 

regulating his or her own behavior.  Here are some of the guidelines for having a discussion that a group 

agrees to go by; several of the guidelines may not sound new to anyone since they are obviously based on 

commonsense.   A group of individuals that decides to follow “Listening Hearts” guidelines agrees to “listen 

to others with their entire selves (senses, feelings, intuition, imagination, and rational faculties); not to 

interrupt without good reason; to allow a short period of silence between speakers to absorb what has 

been said; not to formulate what you want to say while someone else is speaking; to avoid challenging 

what others say; generally, to leave space for anyone to speak for the first time before speaking a second 

time yourself; and to hold your desires and opinions—even your convictions—lightly.  As I said, several of 

these principles of social discourse are based on common sense, though at first others may well sound 

unconventional, if not revolutionary.  Still, they have worked in settings—largely in church settings of one 

sort or another—where they have been given an honest trial.  Could these principles be utilized in other 

settings—say, in a bi-partisan conference committee of the United States Congress?  Anything is possible. 
 

“If any want to become my followers,” Jesus once said to a crowd, “let them deny themselves and take up 

their cross and follow me.”  If these “Listening Hearts” principles sound like they might be hard to follow, 

they are.  In a sense attempting to adhere to any principles that require a measure of self-sacrifice can be 

said to be related to taking up our cross, being willing to lose our life in order to save it.  Of course, the use 

of the “Listening Hearts” model of discourse in the Church has always had a hidden agenda:  Practicing 

these principles diligently can allow space for God’s voice to be heard, for God’s Spirit to move, in ways we 

never expected.  Alas, needless to say, in any attempt to adapt these principles for the purpose of tackling 

an issue in a secular setting—no matter how high the stakes—that is one agenda that had best remain 

hidden! 

Fr. Bill Wieland 
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PRIEST-IN-CHARGE-ELECT 
  

As was announced recently, we are delighted 

that Rev. Jan Oller, our Priest-In-Charge-Elect, 

will begin her ministry among us shortly!  The 

following letter is from Rev. Jan to St. John’s. 
 

With great joy and anticipation that God is 

calling us to good work together, I have 

accepted the call of the Vestry to serve as 

Priest-in-Charge.  I will begin on November 16, 

2012. Our first Sunday together will be 

November 18
th

. 
 

We will continue the foundational work you 

began with the Rev. Dave Ferner.  Our focus 

will be discerning what God is calling us to be 

and to do in this time and place so we may go 

forward into the future in practical and 

concrete ways.  This will ask each of us to have 

open hearts and minds to new ways of “being 

church.” 
 

As we go forward, we will need to come to 

terms with our past – recent and long ago – to 

build a strong foundation knowing who St. 

John’s has been and is.  We will use that 

knowledge as a springboard into discussions 

about a future which may look similar to today 

or may look quite different.  We may want to 

explore doing more together with others, 

looking at models of collaborations among and 

between denominations while remembering we 

are Episcopalians.  We may want to revisit the 

relationship between priest and laity holding 

our Baptismal Covenant and Catechism firmly 

in our consciousness as we explore ministry. 
 

A Priest-in-Charge is appointed for a “time 

certain” which in this case is three years.  

Unlike an Interim Rector, if it is the will of the 

people, and the Bishop and priest agree, that 

period can be extended and the Priest-in-

Charge may transition to a Rector.  We will 

evaluate whether St. John’s has the resources to 

continue its ministry with a full-time priest. 

 

 

Between now and November 16
th

, I will be 

completing my work as Interim Rector at St. 

Andrew’s, Greencastle, and moving to 

Crawfordsville. 
 

I look forward to being with and among you as 

your priest.  I ask for your prayers and know 

that you are in mine. 
 

Peace and blessings, 
 

The Rev. Jan Oller 

 

CHILDREN’S SUNDAY SCHOOL 
Children's Sunday School meets from 9:15-

10:15am downstairs.  To volunteer as that much 

needed extra pair of hands or for more 

information, please contact me at 362-2085 or 

ljgallagher@accelplus.net.  In working with our 

marvelous kids I can assure you that you will 

receive many blessings, as well as giving them! 

   -Jane Gallagher 
 
 

 

Fall Schedule of Services  
 

Sunday Eucharist at 8:00am & 10:30am 
 

Sunday School/Adult Forum at 9:15am 
 
 

Mid-week Eucharist - Wednesday at 12:15pm 
 

Church Office Hours  
 

Tues. & Thurs. 9:00am – 3:00pm 
 
 

 

For pastoral care concerns, please contact Fr. Bill 

Wieland, Priest Associate.  He may be reached at 

home at (765) 653-3548 or by email at 

Wieland@cinergymetro.net. 

 

Blessing of the Animals 
 

On Sunday, October 7th at 1:00pm Fr. Bill will 

lead a Blessing of the Animals service at the 

Animal League of Montgomery County Animal 

Shelter here in Crawfordsville.    
  

mailto:ljgallagher@accelplus.net
mailto:Wieland@cinergymetro.net
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ADULT FORUM 
This month we continue our discussion based 
on the PBS Frontline video series “From Jesus 
to the Christ: The First Christians.”  The film 
explores the life of Jesus and the movement he 
started, challenging familiar assumptions and 
conventional notions about the origins of 
Christianity.   
 

Adult Forum meets in Whitlock Hall from 9:15 
-10:15am each Sunday except for special service 
days.  Everyone is invited to come and share in 
the fellowship as we learn with our friends at St. 
John's. Coffee and tea are always available. 

  

==================================== 
Save the Date for St. John’s 175th 
Anniversary celebration!  On Sunday, 
October 28th we will be holding a 175th 
Anniversary/Harvest Celebration pitch-in.  
Details coming soon. 
==================================== 
 

Property Committee Update 
 

 Repairs to the men’s restroom in Whitlock Hall 

are coming along well.  The siding repairs are 

also complete.   

 Six of our seven entrances have been adopted 

by Vestry members in our "adopt an entrance" 

invitation program.   

 Brian Albrecht and I are completing an 

inventory of church keys.  If you have keys to 

the church that aren’t being used, please turn 

them in to me or the church office.  Or, if you 

have a key but it doesn’t give you access to the 

areas that you have responsibility for, see me. 
 

-Jim Suren, Property Chair 
 
 

DEADLINE for submission of information for the 
November newsletter is Monday, October 22.  Email 
tidbits to the church at stjohnscville@gmail.com or 
contact the church office at 362-2331.  It is not 
necessary to submit a polished article so submit your 
ideas as soon as you think of them! 

 

 

Call for Photographs… 

Our new priest will be here before we know it!   

Having our hallway bulletin board updated with all 

of our pictures will be a wonderful way to welcome 

Rev. Jan to St. John’s. 
 

If you haven’t yet submitted a recent photograph 

of yourself (and your family), please do so!  Our 

‘photo directory’ won’t be complete without you.   
 

A picture taken with a smart phone and printed on 

regular paper will work very well.   If this approach 

is possible for you, I invite you to forward a candid 

shot to my email (jspencer@link200.net), and I'll 

print it. 
 

Thanks! 

Judy Spencer, for the Shepherds 

 
 
 

PRAYER CONCERNS  

We will be updating our prayer list shortly. Please 

submit a prayer request form to Laura by Tuesday, 

October 9th  for anyone you would like to be 

included on the new prayer list.  If there is someone 

on the current prayer list for whom you would like 

continued prayers, please submit an updated form.  

Prayer request forms may be found in the church 

office and also on the credenza. 
 

 

 

$34 Raised for Office Supplies This Month 

Another great month with 17 cartridges donated 

for a total credit of $34!  Keep bringing in those 

used printer, fax, copier, or all-in-one cartridges 

that you have sitting at home or the office.  Drop 

them off in the white bowl on the credenza.       

 

WHERE IN THE WORLD IS ABBY TWAREK? 
Change of plans… Abby is currently in Pretoria, 
one of the capitals of South Africa.    She is 
working with a group teaching marketable 
skills to women, to help them support and feed 
their children.  She is working in a section with 
sewing.  Visit Abby’s blog to follow her 
adventures: 

http://abbytwarek.theworldrace.org/ 
 

mailto:stjohnscville@gmail.com
mailto:jspencer@link200.net
http://abbytwarek.theworldrace.org/
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St. John’s Tee-shirts 
With St. John’s 175th anniversary this year, I thought 

this might be a fun thing to organize.  The design came 

out of one of the small groups during the Appreciative 

Inquiry phase of our recent clergy search process, and 

hopefully you'll enjoy the whimsical design, which 

several worked on and John Roberts kindly recreated.  

In addition to the picture (see below), one sleeve will 

bear the phrase "All are welcome." 

We can get standard t-shirts, ladies' style (more fitted) 

t-shirts, long-sleeved t-shirts and hoodies; in white OR 

gray; and in youth sizes (XS-XL) and adult sizes (S-5XL).  

Shirts are 100% pre-shrunk cotton.  According to the 

sales associate, the hoodies run a little snugger than the 

tees so keep this in mind when ordering. 
 

The prices are as follows:      Standard tee:  $8.50 

    Ladies' tee:  $8.50         Long-sleeved tee:  $10.50 

    Hoodie:  $17.50 

        (Add $2.00 for any item in the 2XL-5XL range.) 
 

Place your order on the order sheet in Whitlock Hall by 

October 14th.  Orders will need to be pre-paid, please.  

Make checks out to Susan Albrecht, with "St. John's 

shirt" on the memo line.  Place your check in the box in 

Whitlock Hall or you can mail it to me at 209 E. 

Jefferson St., Crawfordsville.   

- Susan Albrecht 

CROP HUNGER WALK 
On Sunday, October 21, Crawfordsville will be 

hosting the annual CROP HUNGER WALK.  This 

is Montgomery County’s 31st Walk.  St. John’s has 

been a proud participant in this event for decades 

and we hope to have a nice contingent of walkers 

this year.    
 

CROP Hunger Walks, originally started after World 

War II to help war-torn Europe, help fight hunger 

and poverty locally and globally, with 25 percent of 

what a CROP Hunger Walk raises assisting local 

food banks, pantries, community gardens, and 

other hunger-fighting initiatives.  In the last 20 

years, CROP Hunger Walks have raised more than 

$294 million to assist those struggling to feed their 

families. 
 

I strongly encourage you to contact me for a 

donation/pledge envelope.  Get your friends and 

family to sponsor you and then we’ll walk for 

hunger relief which is so needed in our 

contemporary world.  The walk begins at 2pm at 

Christ United Methodist Church (909 E. Main St.).   

  

-Helen Hudson  
 

 
[hhYLbD !I9!5ΧΦ 
 

On November 11th Adult Forum begins a five-
session book discussion of Take This Bread by Sara 
Miles.  The subtitle of Take This Bread is “The 
spiritual memoir of a twenty-first-century Christian” 
and is a first person telling of how, in a way, our 
now nearly two-thousand year old concept of Christ 
became “Jesus” again for an unlikely 21st century 
newly-minted Christian.  Rev. Canon Bruce Gray, 
who is a fan of this book, will be coming to St. 
John’s on December 9th to facilitate the final Adult 
Forum session in this series.  Contact Helen Hudson 
(hhudson@cville.k12.in.us) for more details.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

__________________________________________________________ 
 

Financial Update – Not available at time of newsletter publication 
 

mailto:hhudson@cville.k12.in.us
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Servers Schedule    OCTOBER 2012 
Date/ 
Time 

Lector 
Lay Eucharistic 

Ministers 
Crucifer/ 

Acolyte(s) 
Greeters Altar Guild Offering Tally 

Altar 
Flowers 

Coffee Hr. 
Host 

Oct. 7 @ 8am Barbara P Barbara P Kitty Haffner 
Ed & Sue Fain 

Sheila Evans 
Jane Gallagher 

John Roberts 
Barb E 

Kim Green 
Barb 

Easterling 10:30am Joe OôRourke Randy & Elaine P Steve C / CJ Charles 

Oct. 14 @ 8am Vern E Vern E Teresa Anderson John & Betty 
Culley 

Jerilyn Yerkes 
Terry Lawrence 

Nancy B 
Barbara P 

Carole 
Meyer 

OPEN 
10:30am Alex Lebedeff John & Betty Culley Paul M / Chas C 

Oct. 21 @ 8am Mark K Meribeth Kussmaul Cyndy Fields Sam & Susie 
Hildebrand 

CJ Charles 
Cyndy Fields 

Ed Fain 
Judy Wynne 

Cooley OPEN 
10:30am Susan A Adrienne A & Dan B Chris R / Larry B 

Oct. 28 @ 8am Judy Wynn Jim Suren Jim Suren John & Kim 
Roberts 

Carole Meyer 
Jo Tussey 

Tom Twarek 
Vern E 

Lohorn 175th Party 
10:30am Helen Hudson Vern E & Marc H Sam H / Joe Green 

 

No Meals on Wheels in October. 
 

NOVEMBER 2012 
Date/ 
Time 

Lector 
Lay Eucharistic 

Ministers 
Crucifer/ 

Acolyte(s) 
Greeters Altar Guild Offering Tally 

Altar 
Flowers 

Coffee Hr. 
Host 

Nov. 4 @ 8am Randy P Randy P Kitty Haffner Marikay Stultz 
Mary Angela C 

Betty Culley & 
Meegan Reidy 

Susan A 
Ellen Ball 

Culleys OPEN 
10:30am Mark Kussmaul Meribeth K & Larry B Paul M / Elaine P 

Nov. 11 @ 8am Adrienne A Adrienne A Teresa Anderson Chris & Sharon 
Redmaster 

Sheila Evans 
Jane Gallagher 

Barb E 
A/B White 

Roberts OPEN 
10:30am Ed Fain Dan B & Barbara P Randy P / Chas C 

Nov. 18 @ 8am Jim Suren Jim Suren Cyndy Fields Susan & Brian 
Albrecht 

Jerilyn Yerkes 
Terry Lawrence 

Judy Wynne 
Nancy B 

Evans OPEN 
10:30am Sue Fain Marc H & Vern E Sam H /  Kristen A 

Nov. 25 @ 8am Dylan Thomas Elaine Pickering Elaine Pickering Alex & Ann 
Lebedeff 

CJ Charles 
Cyndy Fields 

John Roberts 
Vern E 

Bennetts OPEN 
10:30am John Culley John & Betty Culley Chris R / Larry B 

 

Meals on Wheels 
 11/1: Carole M & Terry L  11/8: John G & Bud M  11/15: Susie & Sam H 11/22: no delivery  

11/29: Jerry & Cindy Smith 
 

 

 

If you are unable to serve as scheduled, please find a substitute and contact the church office as soon as possible so we can keep the schedule updated.  

Adrienne Ashbaugh creates the schedule for lectors, LEMs, acolytes, and crucifers so if you would like to be added to the schedule or have scheduling 

questions, please contact her at (765) 362-6845. 
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OCTOBER 2012 at St. John’s Episcopal Church, Crawfordsville 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

1 

 

2  
 

 
Office Open 9am – 3pm 
 

 

3   
7:30am Centering Prayer 
 

Fr. Bill  10:30am ς3:30pm 

 
12:15pm Eucharist  

4 

7am Men’s Bible Study 
 
Office Open 9am – 3pm 
 

5  

  
 
 
 
 

6 
 

7 19th Sunday after Pentecost  
 

8am & 10:30am Eucharist 
 

9:15am Sunday School & 
Adult Forum 
 

1pm Blessing of the 
Animals at Shelter 
 

8  
 

 

9  
  
Office Open 9am – 3pm 
 
 
 
7pm Exec. Committee 

10  

7:30am Centering Prayer 
 

Fr. Bill  10:30am ς3:30pm 
 
 

12:15pm  Eucharist 
 

11 
 7am Men’s Bible Study 
 

Office Open 9am – 3pm 
 

12 
 
 

13  
 
 

14 20th Sun. after Pentecost 
 

8am & 10:30am Eucharist 
 

9:15am Adult Forum & 
Sunday School  

15   
 

 
 

16  
 
Office Open 9am – 3pm 
 

 
 

17  

7:30am Centering Prayer 
 

Fr. Bill  10:30am ς3:30pm 
 
 

12:15pm Eucharist 
 
 

7pm Vestry 

18  
7am Men’s Bible Study 
 
 

Office CLOSED 
 
 

 

19  
 

 
 

20  
 

 

21 21st Sun. after Pentecost 

 

8am & 10:30am Eucharist 
 

9:15am Adult Forum & 
Sunday School 
 

CROP WALK 

22 

 
 

DEADLINE FOR OCT. 
NEWSLETTER 

 

23 

 
Office Open 9am – 3pm 

 

24  

7:30am Centering Prayer 
 

Fr. Bill  10:30am ς3:30pm 
 

12:15pm  Eucharist  

 

 

25  
7am Men’s Bible Study 
 
Office Open 9am – 3pm 
 

26  
 

27  
 

28  22nd Sun. after Pentecost 
 

8am & 10:30am Eucharist 
 

9:15am Adult Forum & 
Sunday School 
 

175
th

 Anniversary Party – 
stay tuned for details 

29 30 
 
Office Open 9am – 3pm 
 

31 
7:30am Centering Prayer 
 

Fr. Bill  10:30am ς3:30pm 
 

12:15pm  Eucharist  

 

 

 
 

 

CHURCH OFFICE 
HOURS 

 
Tues & Thurs 

9am – 3pm 

For pastoral care 
concerns, contact Fr. 

Bill Wieland at 
(765) 653-3548 
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